
  

 
 

Brothers in Christ, 
 

Fall is for Feasting  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The months of September, October, and November pack a powerhouse of Feasts, Memorials and Solemnities.  September 
included giants such as Mother Theresa, Saint Matthew, Saint Padre Pio, and the Archangels, along with The Nativity of the 
Blessed Virgin Mary, and the Exaltation of the Cross.  November kicks off on day one with the Solemnity of All Saints.  

 

Fall is a great time to start or renew a devotion to the Saints as guides on our path to discover the Superabundance of God in 
our home. 

 

I borrowed this article from the TMIY October newsletter for all of us to enjoy. 
 

With the recent passing of Brother Bill Sharon there has been discussion of creating a Memorial/Bereavement Committee to 
help the Church and Council honor those that have gone home to be with the Lord.  This would include but not limited to 
issues concerning the calling hours, funeral service, leading a final Rosary, 4th degree honor guard duties and  
responsibilities, and support for the widow and family.  We will try and have something up and functional in a month or so 
to provide clarity in our role.  Any help or input is appreciated. 

 

We also say goodbye to Brother Charles Korbel who has moved to Delaware, Ohio to be closer to his family.  We will miss 
your service. 

 

Our membership drive started out strong last weekend.  Thanks to all who helped.  Keep wearing the shirts to Mass on  
weekends and approach those who you think are not members.  Be a Saint, what else is there! 

 

Vivat Jesus, 
 

Francis Wilamosky 

Grand Knight 
grandknight@kofc11187.com 
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HAPPY 29TH ANNIVERSARY 

Happy 29th Anniversary! 
 

Let’s take a minute and borrow a paragraph from 
the history tab of our website; 
 

“… early 1993, a small group of parish men 
gathered to explore the possibility of forming a 
Knights of Columbus council within St. Eliza-
beth Ann Seton parish.  The response, interest 
and commitment were overwhelming.  In the 
fall of the year and on Christopher Columbus 
Day, Seton Council 11187 was chartered on 
October 12, 1993.” 
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Membership Meeting Notes - September 14, 2022 
 

Grand Knight Francis Wilamosky called the meeting to order at 7:01 
pm with a prayer and Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

Roll Call of Officers: Missing were the Chaplain, Deputy Grand 
Knight, Advocate, 3rd Year Trustee and 2nd Year Trustee, all excused.  
Wayne Patterson motioned to approve the minutes from last month’s 
meeting, Chuck Slaby 2nd.  Voted upon and passed. 
 

Chaplains Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Membership and Reading of Applications:  Tim Lee reported we 
have 234 members, will be speaking at all Masses on 10/1 and 10/2/22 
for our October Membership Drive, would request Brother Knights 
wear their blue shirts and stay by the Knights table after Mass.   
 

Grand Knight’s Report:   GK Francis Wilamosky stated that anyone 
wanting email updates on Fairfield County community activities, 
events and volunteer opportunities, please email Dan M. Murphy at 
dan17murphy@gmail.com.   The St. Vincent de Paul truck will be at 
Seton on 10/8 and 10/9/22.  Received an email from Zack Goodchild 
asking for prayers for Father Emmanuel who is waiting for a medical 
visa that would allow him to come to the U.S.  10/5/22 there will be a 
March for Life event sponsored by the Columbus Diocese at the  
Capital and they are looking for Knights to volunteer as a “Life  
Marshall” to escort walkers.  A movie about Mother Teresa will be at 
7 pm on 10/3 and 10/4/22 at the Pickerington Marcus Theatre, cost is 
$12.50.  Bob McGee on 9/22/22 at Seton will be presenting a 
“Protecting God’s Children” class which Diocesan policy requires for 
all volunteers to have completed, there are currently 73 Brother 
Knights certified. 
 

Deputy Grand Knight: Absent, no report. 
 

Treasurer Report:  DJ Murphy sent out the financial report to the 
officers, directors and those that requested a copy, let him know if 
there are any questions or if you want a copy, entries have been 
properly reconciled. 
 

Financial Secretary Report:  Frank Hare stated that all reports have 
been filed and also thanked all the volunteers that helped with the  
dinner in the PAC on 8/28/22 for the Seton Golf Outing. 
 

Chancellor Report:  Ray Ganem, no report. 
 

Advocate:  Absent, no report. 
 

Trustee Report:  Wayne Patterson, no report. 
 

Report of the Fourth Degree:  Wayne Patterson reported that the 
next Assembly meeting will be 9/21/22, Sloppy Joe, french fries,  
onion ring meal at 6:30 pm, meeting at 7:30 pm.  Has some Vets  
Raffle tickets, $10 each, total of 200 tickets to be sold, with $1,000 
going to support Veterans and the other $1,000 to the Winner, drawing 
at the 11/16/22 meeting.  Frank Hare encouraged Sir Knights to bring 
their wives as this is a social event for them, a gift basket drawing will 
be held. 
 

Report on Programs and Committees 
 

Program Director:  Bob Coholich, no report. 
 

Community Director:  Absent, no report. 
 

Church Director:  Wayne Patterson, no report. 
 

Youth Director:  Absent, no report. 
 

Right to Life Director: Absent, no report. 
 

Family Director:  Chuck Slaby will need volunteers for the Family 
Fall Festival on Saturday, 10/29/22.  “Keep Christ in Christmas”  
poster contest will be 12/18/22.  The “Concretion to the Holy Family” 
will be the Sunday after Christmas. 
 

Cinnamon Roll Sale:  Chuck Slaby stated the next one is 10/22 and 
10/23/22. 
 

Pancake Breakfast:  Frank Hare mentioned that the first one is  
Sunday, 10/16/22, mark your calendar as volunteers will be needed. 
 

Unfinished Business: 
 

MOTION:  Thom Laughery made a motion to donate $XXX from the 
Community budget fund to the American Heritage Girls Troop #1820 
for their start-up organization at Seton Parish, 2nd by Wayne Patterson.  
Discussion occurred, voted upon and passed. 
 

MOTION:  Al Kluczynski made a motion to donate $XXX ($XXX 
for 4 quarters or $XXX for 20 events to provide food) from the Youth 
budget fund to the Life Teen Hospitality program which has 165 
Youth participates, 2nd by Chuck Slaby.  Discussion occurred, voted 
upon and passed. 
 

MOTION:  Al Kluczynski made a motion to donate $XXX  from the 
Youth budget fund to provide box lunches for the Cranks Creek Shoe 
Drive delivery, 2nd by Wayne Patterson.  Discussion occurred, voted 
upon and passed. 
 

MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to donate $XXX from 
the Church budget fund to support Dustin Goodchild’s Campus  
Ministry program at St. Thomas University in St. Paul, MN, 2nd by 
Dick Petersen.  Discussion occurred, voted upon and passed. 
 

MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to donate $XXX from 
the Church budget fund for the RSVP program in supporting Seton’s 
seminarian Zack Goodchild, 2nd by Ray Ganem.  Discussion occurred, 
voted upon and passed. 
 

MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to donate $XXX from 
the Church budget fund for the Matching Fund program offered 
through the Ohio State Knights of Columbus to help Catholic  
Education, 2nd by Jesus Garcia.  Discussion occurred, voted upon and 
passed. 
 

MOTION:  Mike Gohr made a motion to donate $XXX from the 
Right To Life budget fund to the PDHC (Pregnancy Decision Health 
Center) located at 1590 E. Main St. in Lancaster that provides  
services/resources for women, 2nd by Al Kluczynski, discussion and 
voting will occur at the 9/14/22 membership meeting.  The decision 
was made to table this motion until the next meeting. 
 

Francis Wilamosky will check with the District Deputy for a date for 
the installation of Officers for fraternal year GK 2022/2023, nothing 
yet. 
 

Tim Lee suggested starting up the monthly Knight’s Social Night 
again with games, Euchre, poker, etc. which was discontinued with the 
Covid lockdown.  This was held the 4th Weds. of each month.  Tim 
volunteered to coordinate it, consider the first one to be Saturday, 
10/15/22 in the PAC to get younger members to attend and also  
anyone that may be interested in becoming a member. 
 

New Business: 
 

Steve Blevins started a prayer program that each Brother Knight at the 
meeting that wanted to participate would writer their name on a strip, 
place it in a jar, and then draw a name from the jar other than your 
own, and then offer up in prayer once a week (at minimum) or more, a 
rosary for the name of the Brother Knight picked out of the jar.  Each 
month, names are picked again and the process is repeated. 
 

Field Agent Report:  Mike Dippold mentioned that the Josephinum is 
holding their 4-Miler Run/Walk on Saturday, 10/8/22, consider  
participating to support our seminarians.  The Knights of Columbus at 
St. John XXIII will have their Euchre Party fund raiser on 10/15/22.   
If interested in any insurance policies, retirement plans or mutual 
plans, please call Mike at (614) 847-0649 or email him at  
michael.dippold@kofc.org.  
 

District Deputy Report:  Absent, no report.  
 
 
 
 

Business Meeting Minutes (Continued on page 3) 
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Brothers in Need:  Sandra Blamer, Steve Bouck, Richard Douglas, 
Maureen Patterson, Carrie Ebert, Jeff Samborsky, Kim Mason,  
Hannah Lee’s baby, Kevin & Christine Schulenberg, Stephen Charles 
Mason (RIP), Pat Brotske, Chuck & Sandy Amos, Jackson Cremons, 
Caitlin Coholich, and Ashton Coholich. 
 

Lecturer Report:  Steve Blevins talked about “What It Means to 
Make the Sign of the Cross”.  He explained the meaning of the sign of 
the cross, 3 persons in 1 God known as the Trinity, and why we touch 
our forehead for the Father, middle of our chest for the Son and touch 
our shoulders for Holy and Spirit.  By making the sign of the cross, it 
reflects our faith and believe in the Trinity, we are offering our prayer 
to God and a sign to God of our love. 
 

Closing Comments: 
DJ Murphy mentioned that all RFR forms should be submitted initially 
to the Financial Secretary, Frank Hare, who then gets it approved by 
the Trustees, once approved, it goes to the Treasurer, DJ Murphy, in 
order to get a check written. 
 

GK Francis Wilamosky met with Father Leo and the plan is to have 
our meetings back in the Church (classroom) sometime in the future.  
Any type of communication that would go to the Church/Parish from 
the Knights, should come from either the Grand Knight or Deputy 
Grand Knight. 
 

GK Francis Wilamosky asked everyone to get involved in all the K of 
C events coming up in October and then officially closed the meeting 
at 8:10 pm with prayer and invited everyone to join us for a social 
gathering in the PAC’s kitchen.  Next Business Planning Meeting is 
scheduled for October 4th at 6:30 pm and Membership Meeting is 
scheduled for October 12th at 7:00 pm, rosary prayed at 6:30 pm.   
 

Business Planning Meeting Notes - October 4, 2022 
 

Grand Knight Francis Wilamosky called the meeting to order at 6:35 
pm with a prayer. 
 

Grand Knight:  GK Francis Wilamosky welcomed Buzz Hirt.  
Thanked Frank Hare and the other volunteers for serving the pancake 
breakfast for dinner for the SPY group on 9/25/22. Reminder, wear 
your Knights of Columbus shirt at mass the first weekend of each 
month; you can order a K of C dress shirt with your name and Council 
logo embroidered on it from Ohio Select at 7394 E. Main St. in  
Reynoldsburg, web site is www.ohioselect.com and email is 
bob@ohioselect.com; has K of C hats with Council 11187 for $24.  
Needs a volunteer to take over ordering polo shirts - Mitchell Grogg 
offered to do it.  If anyone is interested in being the public relations 
and media contact for the Council, let him know.  Received a  
recognition certificate from Supreme for supporting seminarians 
through the RSVP program.  Make sure you are individually registered 
to receive Seton’s Flock notes, if possible, join a men’s program  
offered at Seton that will deepen your faith and help others to do the 
same.  Reminder, all publications with Seton must come from either 
the Grand Knight or Deputy Grand Knight.  Presented the Council’s 
$XXX donation check to the American Heritage Girls on 10/2/22. 
 

Deputy Grand Knight:  DGK Dick Petersen reported on the Coat 
Drive for needy children at St. Vincent Family Center, will need a total 
of 185 coats, 51 for girls and 134 for boys; working with Jim 
McQuaide on getting a link set up for cash donations on the Seton web 
site; there is a balance of $XXX left from last year, plans to kick it off 
this weekend.  He will be requesting engraved plaques for deceased 
Brother Knights for the Memorial Stone. 
 

Chaplain Report:  Father Leo mentioned the recent scam email  
requesting money and gift cards, be aware and do not donate.  A  
second collection for Hurricane Ian victims will be held next weekend.  
He has invited Bishop Fernandes to say Mass at Seton on January 4th, 
the feast day of St. Elizabeth Ann Seton, not yet confirmed.   
Volunteers are still needed for Servers, Ushers and Eucharistic  

Business Meeting Minutes (Continued from page 2) Ministers. 
 

Treasurer’s Report:  DJ Murphy sent out the financial report to the 
officers, program chairs, and those who requested a copy, let him 
know if there are any questions or if anyone else wants a copy. 
 

According to the new By-Laws, will need a Resolution to allow the 
Treasurer and Financial Secretary to handle money per the Standard 
Operating Procedure.  Requested 5 mass cards for Bill Sharon which 
the Grand Knight will present to his wife.  Taxes have not yet been 
filed, due 10/31/22. 
 

Financial Secretary Report:  Frank Hare discussed paying respect for 
Brother Knights that pass away, for a 3rd degree Knight at the  
Memorial Service Viewing closure a rosary is presented, the Grand 
Knight presents a Certificate of Condolence to the wife, Knights 
should wear their blue polo shirts for Bill Sharon’s service at 7:30 pm 
on 10/5/22 at Spence Funeral Home.  Suggested that a separate  
meeting with the Advocate, Grand Knight, Deputy Grand Knight,  
Financial Secretary, Treasurer, and the Trustees to review Resolutions 
per the updated By-Laws.   
 

Chancellor Report:  Ray Ganem has been putting an article in the 
Newsletter called Chancellor’s Corner. 
 

Advocate Report:  Mark Decker has updated the Council’s By-Laws 
per the Supreme format, individual Councils must have formal  
Resolutions for any changes for their Council, passed out 3  
Resolutions pertaining to “Relief Fund Committee”, “Youth  
Committee”, and the Business and Membership Meetings. 
 

Membership:   Tim Lee reported 4 new members and 1 transfer  
following the Membership Drive that he spoke at all the masses the 
weekend of 10/1/22.  Currently have 233 members and with these 5, 
will have 238, will be working with the new members to take the  
on-line 45 training presentation.   
 

Trustees Report:  No report. 
 

Programs and Committees 
 

Program Director:  Bob Coholich, no report. 
 

Community Director:   Thom Laughery has ordered from Supreme a 
Handbook pertaining to program things that should be done for the 
year.  Suggested that a Memorial Committee be formed to establish 
procedures to remember our past Brother Knights and their wife,  
family. 
 

Youth Director:  Al Kluczynski, no report. 
 

Church Director:  Wayne Patterson reported that he will be making a 
motion to purchase hams for the Portsmouth Food Drive.  The Seton 
Church Directory is being updated for 2023, should the Knights  
consider placing an ad in it? 
 

Report of the Fourth Degree:  Wayne Patterson has the Vets Raffle 
tickets, $10 each, only 200 total, with $1,000 going to support  
Veterans and the other $1,000 to the Winner, drawing on 11/16/22, let 
him know if you would like some tickets.  Will need Sir Knights as an 
Honor Guard has been requested for Bill Sharon’s showing and  
funeral. 
 

Right to Life:  Mike Gohr reported that on 10/5/22 there will be an 
Ohio March For Life in downtown Columbus with a rally at the Ohio 
Statehouse.  An email had been sent to all members pertaining to a 
request for Life Marshalls starting at 9:30 am.  He would like to invite 
Gabriel Vance from Catholic for Life that conducts curbside praying at 
abortion clinics to a meeting to share their ministry. 
 

Family Director:  Chuck Slaby reported the Family Fun Festival will 
be Saturday, 10/29/22, will need volunteers.  Wayne Patterson will get 
100 pumpkins that will be donated by Terry Dunlap of Sam’s Pumpkin 
Patch. 
 
 
 

Business Planning Meeting (Continued on page 4) 

http://www.ohioselect.com
mailto:bob@ohioselect.com
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For more information on Pro-Life Activities 
 

Email us at prolife@usccb.org 

Pro-Life Activities 

3211 4th Street, N.E., 

Washington DC 20017-1194 

Chancellor’s Corner - Waiting Patiently 
 

Thinking about our lives, we can all remember when life just seemed 
to be slower.  Today, our lives feel rushed.  Everything we do has to 
be done quickly and without issue. 
 

Fast food, 10 minute oil changes, grocery store self-checkout and 
drive thru ATM machines are but a few of the conveniences that have 
been established to cut our “waiting” time.  So why are we so  
impatient? 
 

Are we also impatient with God?  We ask ourselves constantly why 
we watch the devastation and carnage on the news, people being 
robbed right on the streets, hate crimes that seem senseless, schools 
being locked down because someone decided to kill kids  
indiscriminately, and people we have entrusted to do the right thing 
constantly ignoring the law, lying about it or applying it as it suits 
them.  Why do these injustices continue?  Why won’t God just grant 
our prayers.  Where is God to right the wrongs and smite the  
oppressors?  When will it end? 
 

Our feelings of waiting and wondering are not just our trials and  
tribulations.  In the Old Testament, Habakkuk wondered as well and 
asked God “how long” before justice is done?  Habakkuk sees all of 
this injustice and feels that God isn’t listening, and that HE is  
tolerating wrongdoing.   God’s answer in Habakkuk 1: 2-4 is: 
 

“WAIT FOR IT” 
 

In Psalms 37: 1-9, we are told “Do not fret because of those who are 
evil or envious of those who do wrong, for like grass they will soon 
wither, like green plants they will soon die away.  Trust in the Lord 
and do good; dwell in the land and enjoy safe pasture… Be still before 
the Lord and wait patiently for him, do not fret when people succeed 
in their ways, when they carry out their wicked schemes.” 
 

Reference:  Christ in our Home  Augsburg Fortress Publisher to 
Where It's Needed Most | Catholic Relief Services (crs.org) 
 

Raymond Ganem 
Chancellor 

Cinnamon Roll Sale:  Chuck Slaby stated the next one is  
10/21-22/22, will need help. 
 

Pancake Breakfast:  Frank Hare stated the first one is 10/16/22, will 
need help. 
 

Unfinished Business: 
 

MOTION:  Mike Gohr made a motion to donate $XXX from the 
Right To Life budget fund to the PDHC (Pregnancy Decision Health 
Center) located at 1590 E. Main St. in Lancaster that provides  
services/resources for women, 2nd by Al Kluczynski, discussion and 
voting will occur at the 9/14/22 membership meeting.  This motion 
has been withdrawn. 
 

Francis Wilamosky will check with the District Deputy for a date for 
the installation of Officers for fraternal year GK 2022/2023, nothing 
yet. 
 

Tim Lee suggested starting up the monthly Knight’s Social Night 
again with games, Euchre, poker, etc. which was discontinued with 
the Covid lockdown.  This was held the 4th Weds. of each month. 
 

New Business:  
 

MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to spend $XXX from the 
Church budget fund to purchase hams for the upcoming Portsmouth 
Food Drive, 2nd by Jesus Garcia, discussion and voting will occur at 
the 10/12/22 membership meeting. 
 

MOTION:   Mike Gohr made a motion to donate $XXX from the 
Right to Life budget fund, already a line item in the budget, to the 
Supreme Right to Life program called ASAP, Aid and Support After 
Pregnancy which helps mothers and babies by supporting pregnancy 
resource centers and maternity homes, 2nd by Dick Petersen,  
discussion and voting will occur at the 10/12/22 membership meeting. 
 

MOTION:  Chuck Slaby made a motion to spend up to $XXX from 
the Family budget fund for food and decorations for the Family Fun 
Festival, 2nd by Jesus Garcia, discussion and voting will occur at the 
10/12/22 membership meeting.  
 

MOTION:   Chuck Slaby made a motion to spend up to $XXX to 
purchase food and supplies for the Cinnamon Roll Fundraising event 
schedule the weekend of 10/22/22, 2nd by Wayne Patterson, discussion 
and voting will occur at the 10/12/22 membership meeting. 
 

MOTION:   Tim Lee made a motion to purchase a $XXX gas gift 
card from the Membership budget fund to be given to one of the new 
members per the Membership Drive incentive, will be presented the 
first weekend in November, 2nd by Chuck Slaby, discussion and  
voting will occur at the 10/12/22 membership meeting. 
 

MOTION:  Mark Decker made a motion to accept the Resolution 
pertaining to the “Youth Committee”, 2nd by Ray Ganem, discussion 
and voting will occur at the 10/12/22 membership meeting. 
 

MOTION:  Mark Decker made a motion to accept the Resolution 
pertaining to “Relief Fund Committee”, 2nd by Thom Laughery,  
discussion and voting will occur at the 10/12/22 membership meeting. 
 

Grand Knight Francis Wilamosky officially closed the meeting at 8:42 
pm with prayer.  Membership Meeting is scheduled for October 12th at 
7 pm, rosary will be prayed at 6:30 pm. 
 

Vince Pulles, 

Recorder 

Business Planning Meeting (Continued from page 3) 

Right to Life 
 

Respect life Committee had their first meeting under the leadership of 
Karen Kitchell.  I received the upcoming events for October. 
 

Events 
40 Days for Life - September 28 - November 6, 2022 
• The group discussed and decided that a Wednesday in October 

would be good 
• Vicki Chinook and Brenda Wooley volunteered to handle sign 

ups 
• Update - we are signed up for October 12th. 

 

Ohio March for Life - October 5, 2022 
• Mass is at 9am at St. Joseph Cathedral. Celebrant will be the 

Bishop of Youngstown. 
• The march starts at 11am.  It will start at Columbus Commons 

and head south on High Street to the Statehouse. 
• This is an ecumenical effort. 

 

Into Life: Love Changes Everything - October 29, 2022 at St. Catharine 

• This is a retreat day for people involved in Respect Life ministry. 
• 8:30 Mass 
• 9:00 Registration 
• 9:30 Retreat starts 
• 4:00 Retreat ends 

• They will be using a series of videos produced by the Sisters of 
Love 

• The cost is $20, mostly to cover the cost of lunch. 
 

Mike Gohr 
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KofC Annual Coat Drive 
 

The Knights of Columbus (KofC) will begin the collection of new, 
washable winter coats, hats, and gloves for the annual drive.  All  
sizes between 4T and 16-18 are needed for 185 children (51 girls and 
134 boys) at St. Vincent Family Center in Columbus.  Coats should 
be dropped off at the church in the back of Hermann Hall or at The 
Petersen home (9992 Birchwood, Pickerington.)  Call Joie at (614) 
235 5867 with any questions.  Cash donations for the purchase of 
coats can be made using an envelope marked KofC Coat Drive and 
placed in a collection basket or turned into the church office.  Make 
checks payable to KofC Council 11187 and add coat drive to memo.  
As always your generosity in supporting this important project is 
appreciated very much. 
 

Dick Petersen 

Coat Drive Co-Chair 

SUPER DELUXE 
PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

 
2022 
16 October 
20 November 
18 December w/Santa 
 

2023 
15 January 2023 
19 February 2023 

 

Family Fall Festival 
 

October 29, 2022 
 

For all Seton Parish Families and Friends  
Bring the kids and have some  

good Fall Fun! 

Coat Drive Donation 
via Seton Parish 

KofC Membership Drive 
 

Our membership drive continues till the end of the month.  Everyone 
who signs up and joins is automatically entered into drawing for a 
$100.00 gas card.  The winner will be published the first week of 
November.  Thanks to those that took the first step last  
weekend!  You can continue to sign up on the Seton Parish website, 
visit www.kofc11187.com., or talk to any current Knight for more 
information.  We welcome new members and look forward to  
continuing to serve our church and community. 
 

Tim Lee 
Membership 

Join us! 

Information Update:  Council 11187 is always trying to improve the communications aspect of our group.  We rely on email to get 

the message out quickly, but we also need your address and phone number.  Please fill out the form and either email it to me or place 

it in the KofC mailbox in the office. My email is jvlag3@charter.net 

Name:   

              

Address:   

              

City:     State:   Zip:   

              

Phone:     Cell:   

              

Email:             

              

Alt Email:             

http://www.kofc11187.com


6 

 
 

Officers 
     

officers@kofc11187.com 
     

Chaplain  Fr. Leo Connolly (6**) 833-0482 chaplain@kofc11187.com 
Grand Knight  Francis Wilamosky (6**) 561-1961 grandknight@kofc11187.com  

Deputy Grand Knight  Richard Petersen, PGK (6**) 981-2761 deputygrandknight@kofc11187.com 

Chancellor  Raymond Ganem (6**) 214-8037 chancellor@kofc11187.com 
Advocate  Mark Decker (6**) 204-7701 advocate@kofc11187.com  

Financial Secretary  Frank Hare, PGK (7**) 964-3580 financialsecretary@kofc11187.com 
Treasurer  Dan J. Murphy (6**) 860-9488 treasurer@kofc11187.com  
Recorder  Vince Pulles (6**) 321-4395 recorder@kofc11187.com 
Warden  Jay Oconer (6**) 916-6529 warden@kofc11187.com  

Inside Guard  Timothy Lee (2*7*0) 978-0517 insideguard@kofc11187.com 
Outside Guard  Kelly Sabelhaus (8*1*2) 346-9616 outsideguard@kofc11187.com 
3 Year Trustee  Thom Laughery, PGK (6**) 837-3623 

trustees@kofc11187.com 2 Year Trustee  Jesus Garcia, PGK (6**) 256-9809 
1 Year Trustee  Wayne Patterson, PGK (6**) 833-0980 

Lecturer  Steven Blevins (6**) 307-9901 lecturer@kofc11187.com  
     

Chapter Representative 
 Wayne Patterson, PGK (6**) 833-0980 

chapterreps@kofc11187.com 
 Shawn Roberts (6**) 397-5798 

Degree Team  Timothy Lee (2*7*0) 978-0517 degreeteam@kofc11187.com 
Historian  TBA   

     

District Deputy     
Insurance Agent  Mark Dippold (6**) 847-0649 michael.dippold@kofc.org 

     

Directors 
     

directors@kofc11187.com 
     

Church Director  Wayne Patterson, PGK (6**) 833-0980 churchdirector@kofc11187.com 
Community Director  Thom Laughery, PGK (6**) 837-3623 communitydirector@kofc11187.com 

Council Director  Richard Petersen, PGK (6**) 981-2761 councildirector@kofc11187.com 
Family Director  Charles Slaby (6**) 381-5006 familydirector@kofc11187.com 

Membership Director 
 Timothy Lee (2*7*0) 978-0517 

membership@kofc11187.com  
   

Program Director  
Robert Coholich (4*1*9) 615-2202 

programdirector@kofc11187.com 
  

Youth Director  Albert Kluczynski (6**) 832-3267 
youthdirector@kofc11187.com  

    
Squires    squires@kofc11187.com 

Technical Director  Timothy Lee (2*7*0) 978-0517 technicaldirector@kofc11187.com 
Culture of Life  Andrew Reitz (6**) 397-4102 

cultureoflife@kofc11187.com  

Lifee 

 Michael Gohr (6**) 920-4716 
Committees 

     

chairs@kofc11187.com 
          

Benevolent Committee  Thom Laughery, PGK (6**) 837-3623 benevolent@kofc11187.com 
Capital Benefits  Frank Hare, PGK (7**) 964-3580 capitalbenefit@kofc11187.com 

Marketing    marketing@kofc11187.com 
Memorial Committee  Richard Petersen, PGK (6**) 981-2761 memorial@kofc11187.com 

Publicity  Mitchell Grogg (8*1*2) 604-0209 publicrelations@kofc11187.com 
     

Fundraising 
     

Blue Coats  Richard Petersen, PGK (6**) 981-2761 rjpetersen@att.net 
Car Show  Jesus Garcia, PGK (6**) 256-9809 jvlag3@charter.net 

Charity Tickets     
Cinnamon Rolls  Charles Slaby (6**) 381-5006 slaby@msn.com 

Fish Fry  Frank Hare, PGK (7**) 964-3580 fishfry@kofc11187.com 
Free Throw  Mike Yost (6**) 562-3798 mikeynd@yahoo.com 
Measure Up  Francis Nappo (7*1*9) 291-2966 francis.nappo@gmail.com 

Pancake Breakfast  Karl Shuster (6**) 833-9935 karl@karlshuster.com 
St Patrick's  Richard Petersen, PGK (6**) 981-2761 rjpetersen@att.net 

Wives' Appreciation  Richard Petersen, PGK (6**) 981-2761 rjpetersen@att.net 
     

mailto:officers@kofc11187.com
mailto:michael.dippold@kofc.org
mailto:directors@kofc11187.com
mailto:technicaldirector@kofc11187.com
mailto:chairs@kofc11187.com
mailto:karl@karlshuster.com
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* No Assembly meeting at Seton 

2022/2023 Council 11187 Calendar (Tentative) 

        

July  August  September 

03 Knight's Mass  03 Membership Meeting - 7:00  04 Knight's Mass 

05 Business Meeting - 6:30  07 Knight's Mass  06 Business Meeting - 6:30 
13 Membership Meeting - 7:00  08-11 Festival Final Prep  14 Membership Meeting - 7:00 

20 Assembly Meeting  17 Assembly Meeting  21 Assembly Meeting 

26 Business Meeting - 6:30       

    School Starts  05 Labor Day 

04 Independence Day       

   12-14 Seton Festival    

   14 Car Show    

        
        

        

October  November  December 

02 Knight's Mass  01 Business Meeting - 6:30  04 Knight's Mass 

04 Business Meeting - 6:30  06 Knight's Mass  06 Business Meeting - 6:30 

12 Membership Meeting - 7:00  09 Membership Meeting - 7:00  14 Membership Meeting - 7:00 
19 Assembly Meeting  -  PAC  16 Assembly Meeting  21 Assembly Meeting 

        

      31 New Year's Eve 

10 Columbus Day  11 Veterans Day    

12 Council Anniversary  25 Thanksgiving  25 Christmas Day 

        

16 1st Pancake Breakfast  12/13 Cinnamon Roll Sales  18 3rd Pancake Breakfast w/ 

22/23 Cinnamon Roll Sales  20 2nd Pancake Breakfast   Santa 

29 Family Fun Festival       
        

        

January 2023  February  March 

01 Knight's Mass  05 Knight's Mass  05 Knight's Mass 

03 Business Meeting - 6:30  08 Membership Meeting - 7:00  08 Membership Meeting - 7:00 
11 Membership Meeting - 7:00  15 Assembly Meeting  15 Assembly Meeting 

18 Assembly Meeting  28 Business Meeting - 6:30    

31 Business Meeting - 6:30     17 St Patrick’s Day 

   14 Valentine's Day    

01 New Year's Day  20 President's Day  03 2nd Fish Fry 

16 MLK Birthday     10 3rd Fish Fry 

   22 Ash Wednesday  17 4th Fish Fry 

15 4th Pancake Breakfast     18 St. Patty's Party 

21/22 Cinnamon Roll Sales  11/12 Cinnamon Roll Sales  24 5th Fish Fry 

   19 5th Pancake Breakfast  31 6th Fish Fry 

   24 1st Fish Fry    

        

        

April  May   June 

02 Knight's Mass  02 Business Meeting - 6:30  04 Knight's Mass 

04 Business Meeting - 6:30  07 Knight's Mass  06 Business Meeting - 6:30 
12 Membership Meeting - 7:00  10 Membership Meeting - 7:00  14 Membership Meeting - 7:00 

19 Assembly Meeting  17 Assembly Meeting  21 Assembly Meeting 
        

15 Tax Day       

      14 Flag Day 

02 Palm Sunday  14 Mother's Day  18 Father's Day 

02-08 Holy Week  29 Memorial Day    

09 Easter       

   20 Wives’ Appreciation Dinner    

08 Easter Egg Hunt       

22 Blue Coats Dinner       
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Prayer Corner 
Brothers in Need:   
 

Sandra Blamer, Steve Bouck, Richard Douglas, Maureen Patterson, Carrie Ebert, Jeff Samborsky, Kim Mason, Hannah 
Lee’s baby, Kevin & Christine Schulenberg, Stephen Charles Mason (RIP), Pat Brotske, Chuck & Sandy Amos, Jackson 
Cremons, Caitlin Coholich, Ashton Coholich, Broithe Bill Sharon and family.  Military, First responders, Our Priest and 
Religous 

Comments or Articles  

Jesus Garcia 

Phone:  (6**) 256-9809 

Email:  jvlag3@charter.net 

Articles due by the 25th  

of each month 

Join Us 

October 2022 

02 Knight's Mass 

04 Business Meeting - 6:30 

12 Membership Meeting - 7:00 

19 Assembly Meeting  -  PAC 

  

  

10 Columbus Day 

12 Council Anniversary 

  

16 1st Pancake Breakfast 

22/23 Cinnamon Roll Sales 

29 Family Fun Festival 

  

  

  

  

  

November 2022 

01 Business Meeting - 6:30 

06 Knight's Mass 

09 Membership Meeting - 7:00 

16 Assembly Meeting 

  

  

11 Veterans Day 

25 Thanksgiving 

  

12/13 Cinnamon Roll Sales 

20 2nd Pancake Breakfast 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Prospect Card 

2022/23 Council Officers 

Chaplain                                                      chaplain@kofc11187.com 

Fr. Leo Connolly (6**) 833-0482 

Grand Knight                                        grandknight@kofc11187.com 

Francis Wilamosky (6**) 561-1961 

Deputy Grand Knight                 deputygrandknight@kofc11187.com 

Richard Petersen, PGK (6**) 868-8615 

Chancellor                                                chancellor@kofc11187.com 

Raymond Ganem (6**) 214-8037 

Advocate                                                     advocate@kofc11187.com 

Mark Decker (6**) 204-7701 

Financial Secretary                       financialsecretary@kofc11187.com 

Frank Hare, PGK (7**) 964-3580 

Treasurer                                                     treasurer@kofc11187.com 

DJ Murphy (6**) 860-9488 

Recorder                                                      recorder@kofc11187.com 

Vince Pulles  (6**) 321-4395  

Warden                                                          warden@kofc11187.com 

Jeffrey Oconer (6**) 209-3190 

Inside Guard                                           insideguard@kofc11187.com 

Timothy Lee (2*7*0) 978-0157 

Outside Guard                                      outsideguard@kofc11187.com 

Kelly Sabelhaus (8*1*2) 346-9616 

3 Year Trustee                                              trustees@kofc11187.com 

Thom Laughery, PFN (6**) 837-3623 

2 Year Trustee  

Jesus Garcia, PGK, PFN (6**) 256-9809 

1 Year Trustee 

Wayne Patterson, PGK, PFN (6**) 833-0980 

Lecturer                                                        lecturer@kofc11187.com 

Steve Blevins (6**) 307-9901 

Membership                                          membership@kofc11187.com 

Timothy Lee (2*7*0) 978-0157 

Publicity                                            publicrelations@kofc11187.com 

Francis Wilamosky (6**) 561-1961 

Technical Director                           technicaldirector@kofc11187.com 

Timothy Lee (2*7*0) 978-0157 

District Deputy                                                 ugotme2@icloud.com 

  

Field Agent                                                michael.dippold@kofc.org 

Mike Dippold (6**) 847-0649 

  

mailto:chaplain@kofc11187.com

